# **BRADMORE PARISH COUNCIL**

## Nottinghamshire

This Newsletter gives a brief description of the topics discussed at the Parish meeting on 6 January 2016, and is available to residents (via email) or paper copy on request. The newsletter is also sited on both noticeboards. The information is given as a service to villagers and is believed to be accurate, but will not be verified as such until the next meeting of the Parish Council.

#### **CORRESPONDENCE**

## **NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL**

Grants were being offered to commemorate the Great War but none of the permitted categories were applicable to Bradmore.

Consultation on Spending Proposals (2016/2017). The Parish Council has responded to the proposals regarding the cutbacks on transport which would affect schoolchildren, libraries and other services. www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/budget.

The National Association of Local Councils is currently drawing up a new Audit Regime for Town and Parish Councils. More information will be given when known.

## **FINANCE**

Budget - The Transitional Protection from the Rushcliffe Borough Council towards the Precept has now ceased, resulting in the Parish Council having to raise the Precept from £2,940 to £3,000. Cllr Adair had given £100 from the NCC Community Support Scheme to assist with any forthcoming projects.

Funding totalling £1,120 has been received from the Nottingham Association of Local Councils to help towards the cost of launching the website. Cllr Adair offered assistance for funding in the future if required.

#### **PARISH WEBSITE**

The village website is in the final stages of being launched. It would be very good to get more input from younger residents than had been received to date. Sheila Clark has kindly expressed a willingness to assist in the development of the village history section.

Roger.colwill@btinternet.com

## PLANNING MATTERS: 15/03063/PA14J

Dr Aidan Bell (Soventix GmbH) Application for determination as to whether prior approval is required for installation of solar P.V. panels on roofs of agricultural buildings Location: Barn Farm, Flawforth Lane, Ruddington, Nottinghamshire (For information only as the Borough Council are required to notify the neighbours adjoining the application site)

**REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY -** The RHR Corps of Drums would like to express their thanks to all the residents who kindly donated their time and money (collection raised £78.18), and the wonderful refreshments following their recital.

**CAROL SINGING** – Mr and Mrs Garner have asked for their thanks to be conveyed to residents for the donation of food and wine for the evening. A great turnout of residents for the singing raised £250 for the Friary Drop In Centre.

Two items left at their house: a large red torch with handle and a pretty red flowered plate which hasn't yet been claimed (also a pretty red scarf which was left two years ago).

**NEW YEAR'S DAY WALK** – Yes, it was MUDDY - but 60 people turned out for the walk led by Rob and Dawn Wilby, although not all turned up for the refreshments afterwards.

## **FOOTPATHS AND STILES**

Report circulated prior to the meeting. Cllr Colwill had contacted the NCC for advice on removing a tree trunk which is blocking a stile situated near Rancliffe House on Loughborough Road. Cllr Colwill confirmed that cyclists had a right of way on Bridleways but not Footpaths.

## **NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH** (Cllr S Maxwell)

Recent crime figures and information from the last PPSG meeting had been posted to the website. Future information would also be posted on the website. Cllr Maxwell would investigate the possibility of procuring supplies of the Smartwater solution for residents.

## **PARKING AND SAFETY**

Cllr Maxwell has been looking at the problem of parking on Farmer Street and the possibility of having visibility mirrors sited at both corners on Farmer Street. Residents would be informed of the outcome.

**AMENITIES - VILLAGE TIDY UP: SATURDAY 5<sup>TH</sup> MARCH (11am outside the Comm.Hall)** 

Streetwise will be organising "Clean for the Queen" Friday 4th to Sunday 6th March. The Village Tidy Up will take place on the above date. Please volunteer your help for an hour.

The Parish Council would like to draw up a plan to cover the gritting of streets in icy weather. Please contact the Clerk if you could be of assistance.

## **NEXT MEETING**

A Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> March 2016 commencing 7:30 pm in the Church Room (subject to additional meetings as necessary).

If you wish to raise any points, please inform a Councillor beforehand, or come to the meeting yourself and speak during the open session.

## YOUR PARISH COUNCILLORS

Reg AdairForge Cottage, Loughborough Rd(Chair)Tel: 984 7412Roger ColwillThe Old Mill, Blackcliffe Farm Mews (Vice Chair and Footpath Warden)Tel: 921 6214Fiona CattellFircroft, 118 Loughborough Road(Snow Warden)Tel: 984 2475Stella Maxwell26 Far Street BradmoreTel: 984 7928Jaqui Nathanson Yorke Farmhouse, 130 Loughborough RdTel: 984 7092

Ceri Skoyles 19 Quayside Close, Nottingham

Kathryn Bucksmann (co-opted)

## Address all correspondence to

The Clerk, Monica Mills

"Wynyards, 35 Main Street, Bradmore, Nottingham NG11 6PB

Tel: 9841 626 Mobile: 07423 018 572 Email: monicann@talktalk.net

Parish Notices are displayed on the official notice boards in Far Street and beside the bus stop

RBC WEBSITE http://www.rushcliffe.gov.uk/councilanddemocracy/yourrepresentatives/parishcouncildocuments/

BRADMORE VILLAGE WEBSITE <a href="http://www.bradmorevillage.org.uk">http://www.bradmorevillage.org.uk</a>